STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF REPUBLIC OF BENIN AT THE 28TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
( 10th November 2017, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of the Republic of Benin to the third cycle of the UPR process.  We thank the Delegation for the presentation of a comprehensive national report.
2. Botswana commends the Republic of Benin for its commitment to improving the human rights of its nationals, as reflected in several legislative measures undertaken. We note in particular the adoption of an Act on the Children’s Code, the Act on the Electoral Code and the Decree on the Establishment of Powers and Functions of the National Institute for Women.
3. We also commend Benin for its cooperation with the treaty body and human rights mechanisms to adhere to its international human rights obligations. This is shown by the several reports submitted to treaty bodies, such as those under the Convention on the Rights of the Child.
4. Whilst appreciating the extensive efforts undertaken and noting capacity constraints, we make the following two recommendations:

a) Encourage the Republic of Benin to be vigilant in raising awareness among the communities on the prohibition of Child Labour, particularly in relation to the common social practice whereby a child, usually a daughter, is sent to live as a servant with a wealthier family, which lends itself to acts of human trafficking; and
b) Provide Legal Aid to child victims and their guardians to strengthen their access to courts.
5. We wish Benin a successful review outcome.
I thank you, Mr. President!
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